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The meeting of the Upper Pottsgrove Parks and Recreation Board was held on Tuesday, 8 February 2005 at the Upper Pottsgrove Municipal Building, 1409 Farmington Avenue, Upper Pottsgrove Township, Montgomery County, Pennsylvania, with members Jill Ludy, Herb Miller, Stephen Ailes and Peter Dolan present.  Also present at the meeting was Township Manager, Michael Cotter.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES - The Park and Recreation Board agreed to table the approval the minutes of 14 December 2004.
HOLLENBACH PARK - The Board reviewed the LTL design drawing and site plan (dated 2 February 2005) for the proposed driveway, parking area, picnic pavilion and sign for the park.  Mr. Cotter informed the Board that the plan and application would be submitted to DCNR for review.   

On the motion of Mr. Dolan ,second, by Ms. Ludy, the Board unanimously approved the site plan and application for submittal to DCNR.
HILLSIDE BALLFIELDS SNACKBAR- Howard Shawell of Pottsgrove Baseball requested that the Board permit his organization to operate a snackbar at the Hillside Ballfield location.   Mr. Shawell stated that only prepared and pre-packaged foods would be sold from the site, along with beverages.  A refrigerator and microwave would be used to store and prepare foods such as hotdogs and popcorn.   As the use is considered seasonal , MontCo Health requires no permitting or licensing of such a facility.   Profits from the sale of these items would benefit Pottsgrove Baseball operations.   Waste Management will supply waste receptacles, and the teams would be required to police the fields and area for trash.   As there is no potable water on site, none of the operations will require cleaning.   He stated that Pottsgrove Baseball volunteers will staff the snackbar, and that he will oversee its security.   
On the motion of Ms. Ludy, second by Mr. Miller, the Board unanimously approved use of the snackbar as described, subject to execution a use agreement with the Township.
DCNR PLANNING GRANT- Mr. Cotter informed the Board that the DCNR has advertised that it is accepting planning grant applications under its Community Conservation Partnership Program until April 2005.   He  inquired as to whether the Board would be interested in submitting and application to provide funding for a new Township Master Recreation Plan.   The consensus of the Board was yes.
PGSD FIELD USE REQUEST- The Pottsgrove School District requested that they be permitted to use a portion of Hollenbach Park for high school and middle school lacrosse practice.   He stated that the teams would use the fields from mid-March until late May.   The consensus was to permit the use subject to review of usage details at the next P&R meeting.
ADJOURNMENT - A motion was made by Mr. Miller and seconded by Ms. Ludy to adjourn the meeting at 830 p.m.

The next meeting is scheduled for December 14, 2004 at 7:00 p.m.
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